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Community Coronation Lunch 

 

Lydd Town Council hosted a community lunch in honour of King Charles III on 11th May 2023 at the 

Pilot, Dungeness for the older adults of the Parish of Lydd. 

The proposal for Lydd Town Council to sponsor the lunch and for the Town Clerk to work in 

partnership with Helen Mattock at CARM and Pat Carter who hosts the Church lunch club was made 

by Cllr Clive Goddard at the March meeting of Lydd Town Council and was unanimously supported 

by councillors. 

There was a delicious lunch of Fish and Chips followed by apple crumble enjoyed by 50 guests.  The 

guests from the Town were picked up by coach for the journey to the Pilot and were joined by the 

guests from the Coast. 

Our Honorary Freeman, Alice Boxall MBE was one of the guests and everyone was presented with a 

crown to wear at the lunch.  Rev’d Chris Maclean said grace before the food was served and the 

Mayor thanked all the guests for joining him to celebrate King Charles III Coronation. 

Thank you letters to the Town Council for hosting the lunch were read out at the Mayor Making 

meeting on 22nd May. 

 



 



 


